
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – January 10, 2022 

 
Present:   Richard Bielefield, Chris Ellms, Margo Connors     

                Jennifer Gaudette  

 

Guests:  Chief Mike Ho-Sing-Loy  

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The board reviewed an amended septic plan for Mark & Amy Venezia Map 227, Lot 23 

The board reviewed a septic plan for Andre Aubin Map 210, Lot 10 

 

MS CONNORS made a motion to request broadband coverage information to identify unserved locations 

in the Town as defined by NH RSA 38:38, I(c) seconded by MR. ELLMS.  The motion passed 

unanimously. 

 

The board agreed to write a letter to NHDOT in support of the Whitefield Conservation Commission in 

their opposition to granting Driveway Permit #14656 (GSL Landfill Development)  

 

The Pine Hill Singers asked if they would be allowed to use the Crapo Building with procedures in place 

and the board approved the use. 

 

The Willing Worker’s reserved the first Thursday of each month for lunch/work meetings. 

 

The board signed the ambulance contract with the Town of Littleton. 

 

The board and administrative assistant signed the NH DRA forms MS60W and MS 60A. 

 

CHIEF HO-SING-LOY met with the board in regard to hiring a new part time officer.  Officer Kerry 

Pomeroy has been working part time in Franconia and the Chief would like to hire him.  Officer Kelby 

Lewis has left the PD as he relocated out of the area. 

 

The board received a request from Pemi-Baker Community Health in regard to funding for the 2022 year 

as they are now working in this area with Littleton Regional.  Margo will follow up and get additional 

information but the board does not see funding at this time. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the minutes of January 3, 2022 seconded by MS. 

CONNORS.  The motion passed unanimously.  

 

With no more business before the Board MS. CONNORS made a motion to adjourn, seconded by MR. 

ELLMS, the meeting was adjourned at 6:00 PM. The next regular scheduled meeting is Monday January 

24, 2022 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:00 pm.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 


